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TAPE 141, SIDE A

002    CHAIR REPINE:  Calls the meeting to order at 10:02 a.m.

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 798A

006  JANET McCOMB,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines the  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT A) and the Fiscal/Revenue Analysis
(EXHIBIT B).

025  SENATOR BOB  SHOEMAKER, SENATE DISTRICT  3: Explains the  history
of the bill and  the  continuing  dispute  between  the 
ophthalmologists and

optometrists. -Urges the Committee to keep the bill as written. -Does
not feel legislature can judge who is eligible to administer the

drugs. -Answers questions from the members.

169  REP. MARY ALICE FORD,  HOUSE DISTRICT 8: Outlines the  history of
SB 798 (EXHIBIT C). Amendments have been drafted to bring the bill back
to its original form (SEE EXHIBIT C).

295  JOHN  J.  ULWELLING,  EXECUTIVE  DIRECTOR  BOARD  OF  MEDICAL
EXAMINERS: Submits and reviews testimony on SB 798A (EXHIBIT D). -The
Board holds no position on this bill.

TAPE 142, SIDE A

030    MR. ULWELLING:  Answers questions from the members.

062    REP. WOOTEN:  Do you view this as a turf war?



MR. ULWELLING: Not sure  the degree of  turf battle and  the degree of

safety as a non-physician.

107  CHAIR REPINE: How do  you feel about the  recommendations from the
Human Development Committee?

MR. ULWELLING: We feel it is important to protect the public, although

this is a legislative issue.

145  REP. WOOTEN:  Do you  believe optometrists  have both  the
expertise and education to make more independent decisions?

MR. ULWELLING: Impressed with the optometrists as a profession, but do

not know their expertise in the dispensing of drugs.

193  REP. GEORGE EIGHMEY, HOUSE DISTRICT 14:  Gives history of the bill
while in the Human Development Committee and speaks to the proposed SB
798 -A5 amendments (SEE EXHIBIT C).

270   CHARLES  D.   RADEBAUGH,  O.D.,  REPRESENTING   THE  OREGON
OPTOMETRIC ASSOCIATION: Submits and reviews testimony in favor of SB 798
(EXHIBIT

E).

TAPE 141, SIDE B

001    MR. RADEBAUGH:  Continues testimony. -Does not support the Senate
version of this bill. -Supports the SB 798-A5 amendments. -Answers
questions from the members.

Submitted, but not  read, testimony from  Lesley L.  Walls, O.D., M.D.

(EXHIBIT F).

170  DR. ERIC  KNUTSON, REPRESENTING THE  OREGON BOARD  OF OPTOMETRY:
Submits and reviews testimony on SB 798 (EXHIBIT G).

260  JOHN HILLS, M.D.: Testifies  on SB 798 and  offers caution
regarding the use of drugs for common diseases which may not have a
therapy. -Experience in other states. -Answers questions from the
members.

390  DAVID J. WILSON, M.D.: Submits and  reviews testimony on SB 798
(EXHIBIT H).

TAPE 142, SIDE B

014    MR. WILSON:  Answers questions from the members.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2203

075  JANET McCOMB,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines the  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary  (EXHIBIT  I),  Fiscal/Revenue  Analysis  (EXHIBIT
J),

proposed HB 2203-6 amendments  (EXHIBIT  K), letter  from  the Public



Utility Commission  (EXHIBIT L)  and news  articles submitted  by Rep.

Wooten (EXHIBIT M).

121  SCOTT  GIRARD,  ADMINISTRATOR, TELECOMMUNICATIONS  DIVISION:  The
Public Utility Commission does not support the HB 2203-6 amendments,
although

they will not oppose the legislation if it goes forward in this format.
-Suggests language changes.

153  GARY BAUER,  OREGON INDEPENDENT  TELEPHONE:  Speaks  to the  issue
of an exemption. -Testimony submitted, but not read (EXHIBIT N).

168   GARY  WILHELMS,  US  WEST  COMMUNICATIONS:  Speaks  to  the  HB
220 3-6 amendments. -US West strongly supports the passage of HB 2203-6.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2203

196   MOTION:  REP.  WOOTEN   moves  the  HB  2203-6  amendments,  with
the understanding of a punctuation clarification on page 3, line 29.

VOTE: Hearing  no objection,  the motion  carries. Rep.  VanLeeuwen is

excused.

221  MOTION: REP.  WOOTEN moves  HB 2203,  as amended,  to the  full
Commerce Committee with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE: Hearing  no objection,  the motion  carries. Rep.  VanLeeuwen is

excused.

WORK SESSION ON HB 3368

238  JANET McCOMB,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines the  Preliminary
staff measure summary (EXHIBIT 0) and the HB 3368-8 amendments (EXHIBIT
P).

266    MOTION:  REP. NAITO moves the HB 3368-8 amendments.

VOTE: Hearing  no objection,  the motion  carries. Rep.  VanLeeuwen is

excused.

273  MOTION:  REP. NAITO  moves HB 3368,  as amended,  to the  full
Commerce Committee with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE: Hearing  no objection,  the motion  carries. Rep.  VanLeeuwen is

excused.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 3047

293  JANET McCOMB,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines the  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT  Q), HB 3047-4 amendments  (EXHIBIT R),
hand

engrossed HB 3047-2 and  -3 (EXHIBIT S)  and a letter  from Ed Graham,



Board of Engineering Examiners (EXHIBIT T).

371  ED GRAHAM, EXECUTIVE  SECRETARY, OREGON BOARD  OF ENGINEERING
EXAMINERS: Speaks to the fiscal impact of the bill. -$12,000 fiscal
impact. -Continuing education. -Answers questions from the members.

TAPE 143, SIDE A

001    MR. GRAHAM:  Answers questions from the members.

048  CHUCK  PEARSON,  WASHINGTON COUNTY:  Speaks  to the  proposed  HB
304 7-4 amendments. -Utilities district exemption. -2/3 of the
amendments are not needed. -Supports the proposed amendments with the
deletion of sections 2(a) and 2(b).

098  BURTON WEAST,  SPECIAL DISTRICTS  OF OREGON:  Speaks to  the
proposed HB 3047-4 amendments. -Current language could be
misinterpreted. -Concern with the ability to locate utilities. -Sections
2(a) and 2(b) should remain in the bill.

150  JOHN POWELL, CENTRAL LINCOLN UTILITIES  DISTRICT: Speaks to the
proposed HB 3047-4 amendments. -Sections 2(a) and 2(b) are necessary.

183    CHAIR REPINE:  Adjourns the meeting at 12:10 p.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Debbie Schieno                  Janet McComb Clerk                      
    Administrator
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